
 

 

 

Official Minutes of the Monticello Community School District                                                           

Board of Education Work Session February 12, 2020 
 

 

The Board of Education Work Session was held in the Board Room at the District Office at 711 South Maple 

Street, Monticello, Iowa on Wednesday, February 12, 2020.  President John Schlarmann called the Work 

Session to order at 6:02 pm.  Board Member Mandy Norton led the Pledge of Allegiance and read the 

Monticello CSD mission statement. Board Secretary Judy Hayen did roll call. The following directors were 

present: Stadtmueller, Brenneman, Norton, and Schlarmann.  Absent: Johnson. Superintendent Brian Jaeger, 

Judy Hayen, Marcy Gillmore, Rebecca DeWitte, Joan Young, Brent Meier, Denny Folken, Robyn Ponder, Dave 

Melchert, Tim Lambert, Jeff Hinrichs, and Pete Temple with the Monticello Express were also present. 

 

Superintendent Jaeger started by explaining the tours the group would be going on at this work session (current 

middle school, high school weight & wrestling room, new middle school).  He also discussed the possibilities 

for the current middle school once we move into to the new building.  He believes we have three options:  

 

1. Tear down the whole building 

2. Leave as is  

3. Modify the existing building  

 

He then presented the Board with a Fee Proposal from OPN Architects to look into those options.  The fee 

proposal will be on the February 26 Board agenda for approval. 

 

The group then toured the current middle school, the high school weight & wrestling room, and the new middle 

school.  Lots of progress made and the group was very impressed! 

 

There being no further business, Norton made a motion, seconded by Stadtmueller to adjourn the Work Session 

at 7:37 pm.   Ayes: Norton, Schlarmann, Stadtmueller, and Brenneman.  Nay:  None.  Motion carried.    

No action or voting took place.   

 

Approved:       Attest: 

 

 

 

 

John Schlarmann, President     Judy Hayen, Board Secretary  

 

 

Announcements: The February 24 Board meeting has been moved to February 26 at 6:00pm due to Board 

member conflicts. 

 


